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 ASC EXECUTIVE BOARD MINUTES

~ May 12, 1979
Columbus-Sheraton Hotel Columbus, Ohio
Members Present: Ronald L. Akers Barbara Raffel Price
: Harry E. Allen Walter C. Reckless
William E. Amos Marc Rieael
John Clark Frank Scarpitti
Daniel Glaser Joseph E. Scott
- James Hackler Charles Thomas
"C. Ronald Huff Charles Wellford
Charles H. McCaghy Guest: Chris Eskridge

President Ronald L. Akers called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
The minutes of February 3, 1979 were corrected to show Phyllis Jo Baunach
as a guest at the meeting and otherwise approved.

Four\proxies were forwarded for today's meeting: Frank Scarpitti had

a proxy for James Inciardi; Charles Wellford had a proxy for Marvin Krohn,
and Harry Allen had proxies for Edith Flynn and C. Ray Jeffery.

Treasurer's Report

Charles McCaghy reported that the Society is in good financiai condition
at this time. He requested Board members to return their travel expense
forms promptly to the ASC office for reimbursement. If funds are availiable,
he w11l endeavor to reimburse the balances that were not reimbursed from the
Februrary 3 Board meeting. He reported the total membership as of May 11,
1979, is 1,245. He asked the Board's opinion of a recent husband-wife
membership statement and check he received for $300, and wanted to know if
this category could be accpeted, as the Society does not presently have a
husband-wife 1ife membership, only life membership. A motion was made by
James Hackier that the Soc1ety accept husband-wi: bership and create -,
: gor 11t membershj' nd-wife in this case
tting a precedent for future directions of the Board.

Seconded by Charles Thomas; motion carried unanimously.

me

A motion was made by Barbara Price and seconded by Charles Thomas to
approve the applications for membership for April and through May 11. Motion
carried unanimously.
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CRIMINOLOGY Report

President Akers reported he had received a letter from Paul Takagi stating he
planned to drop his membership in the Society and was urging his students and colleagues
to do the same regarding the professional standards of scholarly publications of the
Society. He stated that Inciardi was using the journal to grind his own ideological ax.
President Akers reported he had responded to Takagi's letter. The issue that Takagi was
referring to was the February issue on Radical Criminology which Akers informed him were
invited papers which were not rejected. Takagi responded again informing him that the
publication in questipn was Akers'. Scarpitti replied that there had been some con-
troversy generated regarding Klockars paper and stated he has urged Inciardi to explain
the problem in future issues of the newsletter relative to the balance of the papers
in the radical criminology journal.

1979 Annual Meeting Report

Akers reported that the meetings are in good shape and a report in the April issue
of the newsletter details basically the way the program will be set up. The preliminary
program will go out in the July issue of the newsletter. As near as the committee is
able to tell, there will be approximately 90 panels and will cover the four major areas
announced previously. Akers reported he has become involved more in the program planning
and has taken charge of the plenary speakers who are the major awardees. All award
winners have agreed to come and present plenary sessions. He reported that no money
has been spent in securing these speakers; Andenaes has secured funds from the German
Marshall Fund to attend the meeting. Akers is also organizing two sets of roundtable
type of sessions: (1) approximately 10-11 colloquia with well known, distinguished
criminologists, practitioners and academicians. Participants will be required to sign
.up for these sessions. (2) Roundtables where mass papers will be presented -- three
to five papers not fitted in to the regular panels. Akers reported he may come to the
Board to seek individual help as moderators of these sessions. He reported that the
Local Arrangements Committee have their plans well underway. In regards to the meeting
budget, he reported they were well on target; in fact, well below it. He reported a
membership mailing will ou out probably in August with the preliminary program, pre-
registration forms, hotel reservations cards,:etc. Scott reported that he had received
several inquires from people stating they had had no response from the Program Committee
regarding their appearance on the program; in particular the film festival inquiries.
Akers noted that there had been some problems, but that all people will be responded to
very shortly.

Amos inquired as to the status of the foreign criminologists that he is to serve
as host to, as he has heard nothing further on the matter. Akers reported that Paul
Friday is coordinating these efforts and a.group from Sweden should be attending the
meeting and will ask Friday to get in touch with Amos. Barbara Price reported she had
27 confirmed panels, and Ben Ward has confirmed 30 panels. Akers noted that the
Student Paper Competition winners will need to be included in the program and that
space should be made available for their papers.

Huff inquired if anything had been done regarding the alternative printing costs
of the annual program as discussed at the Washington Board meeting. Akers replied
that five estimates had been received, which all looked good, but no final decision
has been made. He said they were leaning toward Columbus or close by and that all
costs submitted were well below the printing costs of previous meetings.

The Horowitz material regarding the exhibit income generated thus far was discussed.
The material Horowitz has been sending out to publishers is not of high quality and
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Akers stated that Cohn had suggested that a professional brochure could be printed that
would be used by Horowitz and the Society listing rates, benefits of exhibiting, etc.
and sent to all publishers. Akers noted it is a little early to tell how much the
effort Horowitz is putting in will benefit the Society. Scott noted that ACJS had 32
exhibits at their meeting in Cincinnati and suggested that Horowitz's performance be
examined at the November meeting. Scott also suggested that if the results of Horowitz's
efforts were not considered significant by the Board in November, that the Society might
consider looking at a person with the organization to head up the exhibit efforts,
rather than the program chair each year handling exhibits. Akers reported that the
meeting will basically go three one-half days, beginning at noon on Wednesday and

ending at noon on Saturday.

1980 Annual Meeting Report

Daniel Glaser reported that he has asked Malcom Klein of the University of Southern
California to serve as Program Chair for.the 1980 Annual Meeting in San Francisco.
Barry Kirsberg, NCCD Caucus Head, will serve as Local Arrangements Chair. Glaser
reported he had spoken to Cohn and Hirschi regarding their experiences with the
Philadelphia meeting, and has decided not to decentralize the program structure. He
has put together eight names that he would like to have on his Program Committee:

Harry E. Allen, Paul Lerman, Lois DeFleur, Theodore Ferdinand, Sarnoff Mednick, Richard
Sparks, Gordon Waldo, and David Wexler. He suggested that the Philadelphia program
could 1ist the eight names and urge members to forward papers to Klein for the 1980
meeting. No theme has been picked as yet, but they had talked in terms of integrating
criminology with the more abstract behavior and social science theory. All papers
will be sent to Klein who will then distribute them to the various committee members.
The Program Committee will be the individuals that work with developing the units of
the program.

OCJET Proposal Report

Harry Allen reported that the OCJET project has been approved for the faculty
development workshops to run during the summer of 1980 on theory, evaluation research,
methodology, etc. The Executive Board members will not be in the roles of evaluation
or teaching. The Board will be aksed to help make decisions as part of its role as
policy and steering committee. Under this role, the grant will permit a portion of
Board travel for three Executive Board meetings up to $150 per meeting to be reimbursed.
Claims for travel reimbursement (travel expenses only) should be sent directly to Alien,
and he will send carbons back to the ASC office. The February and May 1980 Board meet-
ings will be covered under this grant. Approximately $4800 will be available to under-
write the cost of these two Board meetings plus travel for this meeting. Per diem costs
go directly to the ASC office. Secondly, he reported, that ASC proposed in this grant
to generate some in-kind contribution from the Board under the three meetings that it
would contribute so that the sum of $12,200 would be available. Forms were distributed
to the Board members by Allen and gone over in detail, step by step, as to the procedure
for filling out the forms and mailing them to Allen and the ASC office. Two bids to
evaluate the workshops were distributed to the Board for their consideration -- Harry
Springer and Charles V. Matthews. A motion was made by Frank Scarpitti and seconded by
John Clark that the evaluation contract be awarded to Charles Matthews. Motion carried

unanimously.

Allen stated he would like Some time in the next month to generate names of people
that would be appropriate to serve as curriculum coordinators and requested input from
the Bnard. It will not be until February before the coordinators are selected. He



